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06 July 2011
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Juvenile salmonid mortalities in JDA gatewell 1C.
At approximately 14:10hrs on 5 July 2011, while conducting video inspection JDA Structural crew found the 1C STS had failed.  MU1 was shut down and the STS removed and replaced.  The screen was missing from one half of the unit and there was a loose corner on the other half.  With the screen gone and the internal bars and backing exposed, debris had accumulated.  JDA Fisheries observed an estimated 20 dead sub-yearling Chinook smolt and approximately 25 dead juvenile lamprey falling into the gatewell when the STS was being lifted.  The unit was returned to service at approximately 16:00 hrs, with a full complement of screens.  
The last STS inspection was conducted in May.  No inspection was completed in June due to low visibility from water turbidity, which was brought to the June FPOM meeting.

The trash rack on 1C was raked the week of 12 June.  Raking was halted when something on the trashrack preventing the rake from being lowered.  While drawdowns have remained below 1.5’, it is assumed the large amount of debris that was on trashrack 1C may be attributed to the STS damage.  

A. Species – sub-yearling chinook and juvenile lamprey.
B. Origin – unknown
C. Length – juveniles
D. Marks and tags – none noted
E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass – none noted
F. Cause and Time of Death – time unknown but death is assumed to be caused by being trapped in debris.  
G. Future and Preventative Measures – The Project is coordinating a dive for Aug/Sept to repair the trashrack in 1C.  The STS in 1C was camera inspected the afternoon of 7 July.  The STS will be camera inspected 1-2 times weekly to assure further damage is not occurring.  If damage is continuing, the unit will be taken out of service until a dive can be made to correct the problem.  Additionally, the Project will conduct visual inspections when conditions prevent a video inspection from occurring.  New language will be drafted, to reflect this protocol, for inclusion in the 2012 FPP.
Sincerely,

BOB CORDIE 
ACTING CHIEF OF FISHERIES 

JOHN DAY DAM

Photos of the failed 1C STS.
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